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Date: December 5, 2024
Re: Technology & Assessment Executive Summary

Daniel Wright Guardian Summaries (in Google Classroom)
● The shift to enabling Guardian summaries has been going well.
● I am only aware of two reported issues from the guardian side. One ended up being a

misunderstanding where the individual thought they should be logging in to Google
Classroom. The other issue involving a guardian not receiving email summaries is
currently being worked on and will be resolved as soon as possible.

Assessments
● The AAPPL Assessment is being administered to 8th graders at Daniel Wright Junior

High School on December 6. Results from this Spanish language assessment are shared
with Stevenson High School for the purpose of placement in Spanish classes.

● The Reading portion of the MAP assessment is being administered to 8th grade students
at Daniel Wright Junior High School on December 5. Results from this assessment will
be shared with Stevenson High School for the purpose of placement.

AI
● Since the AI evaluation team is coming together on the afternoon of Thursday, December

5th, I do not yet have additional information to share with you regarding AI in D103. I
plan to provide more information for the January Board meeting.

Network Upgrade at Daniel Wright
● We are in the process of a network upgrade at Daniel Wright. We installed brand new

WiFi access points across the school over Thanksgiving week, and we plan to replace the
rest of the hardware this coming summer.

● The changes should improve the overall performance and reliability of our network at
Daniel Wright, and it will complete a multi-year project of refreshing all network gear
across the district.


